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Attached as Exhibit 1 is a letter from the Assembly Member of the 

Law Revision Commission -- Elihu M. Harris. Assembly Member Harris 

requests that the Commission further explore "the relationship between 

bank trustee departments and consumers beneficiaries of such services, 

with regard to fees charged to consumers, particularly unrepresented 

beneficiaries and beneficiaries of small estates." He is concerned in 

part that corporate trustees are refusing to accept appointment as 

executors or administrators unless the estate is a sizable one. (This 

latter concern is discussed briefly in Memorandum 88-12 (attorney fees) 

where it is suggested that the Commission consider whether it would be 

desirable to permit the estate attorney to serve as personal 

representative for small estates and be compensated for both 

services.) Assembly Member Harris discusses his other concerns in some 

detail in his letter. You should read his letter with care. 

The Commission has made two surveys on some aspects of this 

problem--one survey of attorneys and another of corporate trustees. 

Briefly summarized, fifty-eight percent of attorneys responding to the 

survey who have a significant trust practice reported receiving 

complaints about corporate trustee fees. The Commission itself never 

considered the results of these surveys. Instead, the Commission 

discontinued the study of corporate trustees' fees. This action was 

taken because the Commission was informed that Assembly Member Harris 

had decided to have the State Bar Estate Planning, Trust and Probate 

Law Section and the representatives of corporate trustees jointly 

develop the necessary legislation for the 1988 session. See the letter 

from Ann E. Stodden to Assembly Member Harris dated October 1, 1987 

(copy attached as Exhibit 2). 
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The letter from Assembly Member Harris concludes: 

Without court supervision of trust fees, consumers are 
unprotected. Automatic protection of these consumers has 
been suggested if there is a need to provide some protection. 

It is requested that the Commission seek the broadest 
possible input, especiallY from persons other than probate 
attorneys. It is suggested that, at the least, 
questionnaires be sent to the larger bar associations for 
them to circulate to the appropriate consumer population. 

What action does the Commission wish to take in response to this 

request from Assembly Member Harris? 

Respectfully submitted, 

John H. DeMoully 
Executive Secretary 
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Enclosed is a copy of an article from the San Diego Union which 
illustrates the problems which have been created by the 
withdrawal of testamentary trusts from court supervision. 

I request that the California Law Revision Commission further 
explores the relationship between bank trustee departments and 
consumers beneficiaries of such services, with regard to fees 
charged to consumers, particularly unrepresented beneficiaries 
and beneficiaries of small estates. There are several concerns 
with regard to bank trustees, in particular that they charge a 
disproportionate (unreasonable) fee on smaller estates (under $1 
million): refuse to act as trustee of smaller estates (under $1 
million) in spite of being named as trustee in the trust 
document: and/or refuse to be removed as the trustee without the 
beneficiary seeking court intervention or removal. 

Those attorneys who specialize in trust matters have been able to 
arrange resignations by corporate trustees in those cases where 
complaints have come to the attorneys' attention. However, a 
substantial number of trust beneficiaries are either unaware of 
fee increases which would give them cause to complain or, if they 
are aware, have not contacted an attorney either because they 
could not afford one, because they are intimidated by the legal 
system or for other reasons. In other words, beneficiaries who 
contact counsel may get results, but the arguably greater number 
who do not contact counsel have been adversely affected by 
increases in fees which the banks represented to the Legislature 
would not be made. 
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Further, the fees of executors and administrators are set by the 
California Probate Code and are based on decreasing percentages 
of the value of a probate estate. One of the philosophical 
arguments used to justify this system is that the large fees 
earned for services to a large estate offset the fact that 
attorneys and fiduciaries often lose money in handling smaller 
estates. The California Law Revision Commission is currently 
studying the subject of the fees of executor and fiduciaries in 
probate matters. The Executive Committee of the Estate Planning 
Section is advocating the retention of the statutory fee system. 

One problem in question has to do with the fact that some 
corporate fiduciaries are refusing to accept appointment as 
executors or administrators unless the estate is a sizable one. 
For example, it is my understanding that Wells Fargo Bank refuses 
to accept appointment as personal representative of an estate 
having a value of less than $1,000,000, unless the will contains 
a trust; and even if a trust is involved, that particular bank 
will not accept the estate unless it has a value of $500,000 or 
more. Fiduciaries who impose limitations of this kind are 
"skimming the cream." An institution which holds itself out as a 
professional fiduciary should not be permitted to take advantage 
of the compensation scheme that is based in part on a sort of 
Robin Hood theory by which the profits from the handling of a 
large estate offset the losses from the handling of smaller 
estates. 

Without the court supervision of trust fees, consumers are 
unprotected. Automatic protection of these consumers has been 
suggested if there is a need to provide some protection. 

It is requested that the Commission seek the broadest possible 
input, especially from persons other than probate attorneys. It 
is suggested that, at the least, questionnaires be sent to the 
larger bar associations for them to circulate to the appropriate 
consumer population. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

EMH:DMD:mea 

Enclosure 
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STAlE OF CAUfORNiA GEOIlGE DEUKMEJIAN. Go.......". 

CALIFORNIA LAW REVISION COMMISSION 
-4000 MIDDLEFIElD ROAD. SUITE 0-2 
PALO ALTO. CA 90303-039 
(415) 494-1335 

Hon. Elihu M. Harris 
State Capitol, Room 6005 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Aasemblyman Harris: 

October 1, 1987 

This letter is to confirm our understanding concerning your 
request that the Law Revision Commission study corporate trustees' 
fees. At the Commission's September meeting, representatives of the 
California Bankers Association and of the Executive Committee of the 
State 'Bar Estate Planning, Trust and Probate Law Section, as we1l as 
the Commission's staff, reported on a meeting held in your district 
office on August 21. The Commission was informed that the interested 
parties had committed to developing legislation for the 1988 session 
and, further, that you did not expect the Commission to duplicate this 
effort. Accordingly, the Commission does not plan to give further 
study to this matter. Please advise us if you want us to reactivate 
this study. 

I have asked the Commission staff to send you a final report on 
the results of the two surveys of attorneys and corporate trustees that 
the Commission conducted earlier this year in preparation for 
considering this subject. 

Sincerely, 

Ann E. Stodden 
Chairperson 


